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Current law authorizes the Quality Jobs program in which eligible participants receive a payroll rebate for new direct jobs
(that also offer a defined health benefit) and a rebate of either sales tax on building material purchases and machinery and
equipment or 1.5% of capital expenditures for ten years (5 year renewal). The annual payroll rebate is 4% of payroll for jobs
paying at least $18 per hour and 6% for new jobs paying at least $21.66 per hour. Businesses are eligible by industry
sector, out of state sales or services provided, parish per capita income or headquarters delineation and have minimum job
creation requirements. Due to the sunset provision, the program will not accept advance notifications on or after July 1,
2022 for outstanding tax credits under the original program or rebates under the existing program.

Proposed law extends the application deadline for filing an advance notification in the current Quality Jobs Program from July
1, 2022 to June 30, 2026 for rebates only.

Proposed law will have no material impact on the Department of Economic Development (LED) to extend the application
deadline for advance notification in the Quality Jobs Program from July 1, 2022 to July 1, 2026. LED reports that existing
resources are in place to handle current and future applicants.

The impact of this bill is a phased-in reduction to the state general fund as the expiration of the Quality Jobs Program is
extended by four years to July 1, 2026. Program applicants must file an advance notice and most take 2 years to file the
application. After the application is filed, benefits may begin and can last for 10 years. Thus, extending the program will
slowly reduce state general fund revenue beginning in earnest in FY 25 and beyond.

The extent of the reduction in SGF is unknown because it is not clear of the number of businesses that will apply or the
magnitude of the incentives for which they will be eligible. According to the tax Exemption Budget, the Quality Jobs Program
has cost the state $52 M to $149 M in state general fund over the last five years. According to LED, its fiscal impact can be
significantly affected by the size and number of projects participating in the program, which can be heavily influenced by the
global market and macro-economic conditions.

It is not clear whether there are any outstanding tax credits in the Quality Jobs Program under past program provisions that
may be impacted by allowing tax credits to sunset on July 1, 2022.
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